
NOTICE OF SECOND PRIMARY ELECTION 
BEAUFORT COUNTY, NORTH CAROLINA 

The statewide republican second primary will be held on Tuesday, May 14, 2024. 

Polls will be open from 6:30 a.m. to 7:30 p.m. on Election Day. Voters must go to their assigned 
precinct on Election Day. 

Voters will be asked to show photo ID when they vote. All voters will be allowed to vote with or 
without ID. Voters who lack ID can get one for free from their county board of elections. Find 
out more at BringItNC.com.  

Early voting will be held at the following location from Thursday, April 25, 2024, to Saturday, 
May 11, 2024: 
Beaufort County Board of Elections Office at 1308 Highland Drive, Suite 104, Washington NC 
27889 

Thursday, April 25th – Friday, April 26th   8 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. 
Monday, April 29th – Friday, May 3rd  8 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. 
Monday, May 6th – Friday, May 10th     8 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. 
Saturday, May 11th    8 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. 

Absentee ballots will be mailed to voters who have requested them as soon as they are available.  
A voter can fill out an absentee ballot request at votebymail.ncsbe.gov, or by filling out a request 
form provided by the board of elections. The request must be received through the website or by 
the Beaufort County Board of Elections by 5 p.m. May 7, 2024.  

In the second primary election, voters will select nominees for republican NC Lieutenant 
Governor and republican NC Auditor to move on to the November 5th general election. All 
voters who are registered with the Republican Party are eligible to vote in the second primary. 
Additionally, voters who are not affiliated with any party and who either didn’t vote in the first 
primary or voted republican in the first primary are eligible to participate. 

Questions? Call the Beaufort County Board of Elections Office at 252-946-2321 or send an 
email to Beaufort.boe@beaufortcountync.gov . 

Thomas S. Payne, III, Chairman 
Beaufort Board of Elections 
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